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Catechism of the Catholic Church Quotes on Ministerial Sacraments 

 

 

Holy Orders 
#1536 - Holy Orders is the sacrament through which the mission entrusted by Christ to his 
apostles continues to be exercised in the Church until the end of time: thus it is the sacrament 
of apostolic ministry. It includes three degrees: episcopate, presbyterate, and diaconate. 
 
(Episcopate = Bishops, presbyterate = priests, diaconate = deacons.) 
 
#1575 - Christ himself chose the apostles and gave them a share in his mission and authority. 
Raised to the Father's right hand, he has not forsaken his flock but he keeps it under his 
constant protection through the apostles, and guides it still through these same pastors who 
continue his work today. Thus, it is Christ whose gift it is that some be apostles, others pastors. 
He continues to act through the bishops. 
 
(Christ gave authority to the Apostles.  They have passed that authority down to the Bishops / 
Pope we have today and they guide and protect the church today and Christ still acts through 
them.)   
 
 
#1120 - The ordained ministry or ministerial priesthood is at the service of the baptismal 
priesthood. The ordained priesthood guarantees that it really is Christ who acts in the 
sacraments through the Holy Spirit for the Church. The saving mission entrusted by the Father 
to his incarnate Son was committed to the apostles and through them to their successors: they 
receive the Spirit of Jesus to act in his name and in his person. The ordained minister is the 
sacramental bond that ties the liturgical action to what the apostles said and did and, through 
them, to the words and actions of Christ, the source and foundation of the sacraments. 
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(Those who are ordained have Christ acting through them for the sacraments.) 
 
 
Marriage 
#1601 - The matrimonial covenant, by which a man and a woman establish between 
themselves a partnership of the whole of life, is by its nature ordered toward the good of the 
spouses and the procreation and education of offspring; this covenant between baptized 
persons has been raised by Christ the Lord to the dignity of a sacrament. 
 
(Marriage is between a man and woman for life and geared toward raising of children in the 
faith.) 
 
#372 - Man and woman were made "for each other" - not that God left them half-made and 
incomplete: he created them to be a communion of persons, in which each can be "helpmate" 
to the other, for they are equal as persons ("bone of my bones. . .") and complementary as 
masculine and feminine. In marriage God unites them in such a way that, by forming "one 
flesh", they can transmit human life: "Be fruitful and multiply, and fill the earth." By 
transmitting human life to their descendants, man and woman as spouses and parents 
cooperate in a unique way in the Creator's work. 
 
(Man and women are equal, but with different roles that are complimentary.  Having children in 
marriage is part of God’s plan.) 
 
 
#1641 - By reason of their state in life and of their order, [Christian spouses] have their own 
special gifts in the People of God." This grace proper to the sacrament of Matrimony is intended 
to perfect the couple's love and to strengthen their indissoluble unity. By this grace they "help 
one another to attain holiness in their married life and in welcoming and educating their 
children. 
 
(Grace is given to married couples through the sacrament of marriage to help perfect their love.  
This grace also helps them to be holy and to raise children.) 
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